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LARAMIE COUNTY PLANNING & DEVELOPMENT DEPARTMENT

Planning    Building

3966 Archer Pkwy 
 Cheyenne, WY 82009 

www.laramiecountyplanning.com 
Phone (307) 633-4303     Fax (307) 633-4616 

TO:  

FROM:  

DATE:  

TITLE: 

Laramie County Board of Commissioners

Justin Arnold, Planning Program Manager 

December 5 2023 

 of adoption of the 2021 International Fire Code 

Executive Summary  

Laramie County has been the issuing authority for building permits since the County adopted the  
International Building Codes in 2003. From 2003 to 2008 the County contracted with the City of  
Cheyenne to provide permitting and inspection services. In 2008 Laramie County initiated its  
own Building Division and began issuing and managing all building permits within the  
unincorporated boundaries of Laramie County. The State of Wyoming, under State Statute§ 35- 
9-121, has delegated authority to Laramie County to "enforce and interpret local or state fire,
building, existing building and electrical safety standards which meet the requirements" of § 35-
9-121.

The State of Wyoming Department of Fire Prevention and Electrical Safety adopted the updated  
2021 editions of the International Building Codes on July 1, 2021. Wyoming Statute§ 35-9- 
121(a)(ii) requires that municipalities or counties that have been granted local enforcement  
authority by the State of Wyoming Department of Fire Prevention and Electrical Safety shall  
within six (6) months adopt or maintain standards by ordinance or resolution that at least meet  
the adopted statewide standards. At this time, the Laramie County Building Department desires 
to defer enforcement of the 2021 International Fire Code to the State of Wyoming Department of 
Fire Prevention and Electrical Safety. 

Adoption, amendment, or repeal of any regulation must occur under the rule making 
requirements of Wyoming State Statute§ 16-3-103. A 45-day notice period and opportunity for 
public input is required prior to any adoption of rules.  On October 17, 2023, Resolution 
#23-1003-32 giving public notice of Laramie County's intent to repeal the adoption of the 
2021 International Fire Code was approved, effective January 1, 2024. On November 9, 2023, 
the Laramie County Planning Commission voted 3-0 to recommend approval

Proposed Motion

I move  to repeal the adoptio  of the 2021  International Fire Code, effective January 
1, 2024.




